#### 绝密★启用前

# 2024 年普通高等学校招生全国统一考试 英语模拟试题

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的班级和姓名填写在答题纸上。
- 3. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题纸对应题目的答案标号涂黑。 如寓改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案 写在答题纸上,写在本试卷上无效。
- 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题纸一并交回。

#### 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

#### 第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9. 18.

C. £9. 15.

### 答案是 C。

1. When did the classical concert start?

A. At 3:15 p.m.

B. At 3:30 p. m.

C. At 3:45 p. m.

2. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At a shop.

B. In an office.

C. At a bank.

3. What sport will the man try?

A. Football.

B. Basketball.

C. Tennis.

4. What are the speakers most probably talking about?

A. A film.

B. An actress.

C. A story.

5. Why does the woman often eat at restaurants?

18. What may change the color of lake water?

A. She's too busy to cook. B. She likes the food there. 第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5分,满分 22.5分)

C. She doesn't like cooking.

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中 选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各题将

给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What is wrong with the woman's computer?

A. It runs too slow.

B. It has a broken screen.

C. It can't be used to type at all.

第1页(共10页)

7. What will the man do tomorrow morning?

A. Have a meeting.

B. Call the woman.

C. Fix the computer.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What happened to Johnny?

A. He cared for the cats less.

B. He had difficulty doing sports.

C. He didn't want to talk to people.

9. What will the speakers do next?

A. Send Johnny to hospital.

B. Have a talk with Johnny.

C. Fetch Johnny from school.

听第8段材料,回答第10至13题。

10. What does the man probably do? A. A dentist.

B. A salesman.

B. Terrible.

C. A waiter.

11. How long has it been since the woman went to the dentist?

A. For six months.

B. For five years.

C. For two years.

12. Why does the man advise the woman to close her eyes?

A. It is convenient for his check.

B. The light is strong for her eyes.

C. Something is wrong with her eyes.

13. What is the condition of the woman's teeth?

A. Good.

C. Dirty.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. Why does the woman want to quit her current job?

A, The salary is low,

B. The job is hopeless.

C. The work is challenging.

15. How did the woman know about the position?

A. From a friend.

A. The fish.

B, On the Internet,

16. What job is the woman applying for?

C. A fashion editor.

C. Confident.

C. From a newspaper.

A. A director. B, An assistant.

17. How does the woman probably sound?

A. Nervous. B. Modest.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。

B. The weather.

C. The chemical pollution,

19. What do emergency workers advise people to do?

A. Keep away from the lake.

B. Follow the update information.

C. Send fish to the lab for research,

20. What will listeners probably hear next?

A. Sports news,

B. Testing results,

C. Weather report.

第2页(共10页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

#### Eat up at the 4 best specialty food festivals in the US

#### Cheese Curd (奶酪) Festival—Ellsworth, Wisconsin

They don't call Wisconsin the Dairy State for nothing. It's the number one cheese-making state in America. Cheese curds are the stars of the show at the Cheese Curd Festival. Events include a craft beer and curd pairing, live music and a craft market. It's a celebration of all dairy products, with ice cream tastings being especially popular.

#### Pizza City Fest-Chicago, Illinois and Los Angeles, California

Warm and cheesy, pizza is the most tasty comfort food. Dive deeper and you'll find that pizza is a catchword for a variety of styles. Today, Pizza City Fest promotes the diversity of pizza styles. Pizza City Fest is held in both Chicago, known for deep-dish pie, and Los Angeles, a hotbed of Neapolitan-style pies.

#### Vermont Cheesemakers Festival-Greensboro, Vermont

Arguably the country's top cheese state, Vermont plays host to the Annual Vermont Cheesemakers Festival each summer at Highland Centre for the Arts. This single-day event offers an unparalleled chance to meet the state's best cheesemakers and taste their world-class products, alongside other local foods, craft beer, wine and spirits.

#### Italian Market Festival-Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

South Philadelphia's lively Italian Market has been going strong for over a century. It is one of the city's cultural treasures, home to Italian restaurants, butcher shops and bakeries. The Italian Market Festival is a giant block party held at this outdoor market each spring, with dozens of vendors (小城) lining the streets for a tasty, two-day anniversary.

21. Which state is called the Dairy State?

A. Wisconsin.

B. California.

C. Vermont.

D. Pennsylvania.

22. What will you enjoy at both Cheese Curd Festival and Vermont Cheesemakers Festival?

A. Deep-dish pie. B. Crast beer.

C. Wine.

D. Pizza.

23. Which festival will attract those wanting to taste typical food outdoors?

A. Pizza City Fest.

B. Cheese Curd Festival.

C. Italian Market Festival.

D. Vermont Cheesemakers Festival,

第3页(共10页)

1

Zachery Dereniowski, who goes by the name MDMotivator on social media, wanted to do something special for a local Detroit, Michigan, traffic controller officer, Linita Edge. So on Mother's Day in 2023, he went out of his way to honor her.

Edge had recently become a single mother and was left to be the only breadwinner of her family.

Becoming a single parent meant she struggled to make ends meet without a second income.

However, being a traffic controller was a job she did with joy because she loved helping people. The woman had been working in her post for six years, and when Dereniowski met Edge for the first time and asked why she did it, she said, "I do it for the people."

Edge's generosity and heart were paid back tenfold when Dereniowski, a stranger, approached her one day during her shift and started recording her. She was left shocked when the TikToker presented her with a special gift.

On May 14, 2023, Dereniowski shared a TikTok video of him recording Edge while on duty directing traffic. Instead of sending him away, she obliged (帮忙) by giving him an interview when he asked her if she wished to buy a mystery jersey (球衣) for \$1. With joy, the traffic officer showed how much she loved people when she promised to buy the jersey after her shift.

He handed her \$500 notes, and she couldn't help but cry when he told her it was Mother's Day and that he wanted to celebrate a mother. The woman proudly revealed she was born and raised in Detroit, and when asked if she was a Tigers' fan, her reply was, "Of course!"

The video concluded with the working mother enjoying herself and smiling at the Tigers game, for which Dereniowski had bought tickets.

24. Why did Edge struggle to make ends meet?

A. She couldn't find a steady job.

B. She had a low salary.

C. She was in heavy debt,

D. She had to raise her family by herself.

25. How did Edge respond when receiving the notes?

A. She cried with happiness.

B. She bought a jersey immediately.

C. She agreed to give him an interview,

D. She decided to go to the Tigers game.

26. What did the TikTok video end with?

A. The image of the mother's face.

B. Edge watching the Tigers game.

C. Dereniowski interviewing Edge.

D. Edge directing traffic on duty.

27. What can we infer about Zachery Dereniowski from the text?

A. He is a TikTok Internet celebrity.

B. He was born and raised in Detroit.

C. He was generous and considerate.

D. He met Edge before he honored her.

第4页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

4

C

In 1960, Jane Goodall, a British animal scientist, observed chimpanzees (黑猩猩) in Gombe National Park in Tanzania. At that point, it was thought that only humans had the ability to create and use tools, but the chimpanzees were using slim grass to fish termites(白蚁). Louis Leakey, who is Ms Goodall's mentor, thought, "Now we must redefine tool, redefine man, or accept chimpanzees as humans."

Since then the distinction between animals and humans has become increasingly delicate. In addition to tool-making, chimpanzees display emotion and self-awareness. Studies show that elephants feel sad and pigs form strong friendships.

In The Creative Life of Animals, Carol Gigliotti, a professor at Emily Carr University of Art and Design, has conducted research that examines such behaviour through the point of creativity.

This requires a more generous definition of creativity, for it is not a <u>trait</u> obviously exhibited by a dog or a fly. Ms Gigliotti suggests getting rid of humankind's "master of the universe" opinion to consider creativity from the animals' point of view. "If animals in their own cultures can solve problems or create products of value to them, it seems accurate to consider these as creative," she writes.

Beaver dams (海狸水坝) are a case in point; there is no single structure for their construction. Each river or lake has its unique features and beavers create a custom-made structure to adapt to the given habitat—so, in the author's idea, dams deserve to be considered a creative enterprise.

Ms Gigliotti says it would be an error to assume that animal creativity has to match the human version, though some examples turn out to be appealing to the human eye. Though a book about creativity, the author frequently discusses animal emotion and intelligence. She argues that animal personality is not limited to monkeys, dogs or cats. There are hundreds of thousands of studies on animal characters and they include ants, fish and mice. The book makes its strongest case when advocating a revision of how to think about and act towards animals.

- 28. What can we know about chimpanzees from the first paragraph?
  - A. They can use tools to find food.
  - B. They can copy human's behaviour.
  - C. They can recognize food sources.
  - D. They are the most intelligent animals.
- 29. What does the underlined word "trait" in Paragraph 4 probably mean?
  - A. Pattern.
- B. Area.
- C. Characteristic,
  - D. Image.
- 30. Which of the following will Carol Gigliotti agree with?
  - A. Beavers are creative builders.
  - B. Human is the master of the universe.
  - C. Animal emotions are hard to understand.
  - D. Animal creativity has to match the human version.
- 31. What kind of type is this text?
  - A. A diary.
- B. A book review.

C. A novel.

D. A news report.

第5页(共10页)

D

The amount of adult speech children are exposed to in their early years may help to shape the structure of their brains, researchers say.

Studies have previously suggested there are benefits to talking to young children, with research suggesting it can help improve their language processing and boost their vocabularies.

Now researchers say they have found a relationship between the amount of adult speech children are exposed to and the concentration of a substance in the brain—known as myelin (侧磷脂)—that surrounds nerves and makes signals more efficient.

"I think the take-home message is, absolutely talk to your kids. And it matters," said the lead author, Prof John Spencer of the University of East Anglia. "What's pretty striking here is that it's literally shaping the structure of the brain."

Writing in The Journal of Neuroscience, Spencer and colleagues describe how they used a device fitted inside a vest to record the amount of speech 87 children aged about six months and 76 aged about 30 months were exposed to at home. The team recorded 6.208 hours of language data, finding that children with more highly educated mothers were exposed to greater amounts of adult speech, and themselves produced more vocalisations (党声).

The team then invited 84 of the children into hospital, where they fell asleep in a special quiet room. Once the kids were asleep, they were transported into the MRI scanning room. The team then used the MRI scans to measure the amount of myelin in the children's brains. As the brain develops, myelin increases. However, the team found, for the 30-month-olds-larger amounts of adult speech were associated with higher quantities of myelin in language-related pathways in the brain. By contrast, for six-month-olds, greater amounts of adult speech were associated with lower concentrations of myelin. While the latter was unexpected, Spencer said one possible explanation is that the impact of speech depends upon the brain s stage of development.

Spencer said more research was now needed, adding it was not yet clear how strongly the team's results were linked to outcomes in children.

- 32. What did previous studies suggest about talking to young children?
  - A. It can help develop their social skills,
  - B. It can help increase their vocabularies.
  - C. It can help enhance their academic performances.
  - D, It can help improve their physical abilities.
- 33. What do we know about the "take-home message".
  - A. It is of vital importance to talk to your kids.
  - B. MRI scans are painless and safe to children.
  - C. The volume of speech that kids hear has minimal impact.
  - D. Highly educated mothers are more likely to talk to their children,
- 34. What is Spencer's attitude to the study
  - A. Doubtful, B. Confident,

C. Cautious

D. D. spert 1

35. What is the best title for the text?

- A. The Impact of Speech on Children Depends upon Their Acc
- B. Hearing Adult Speech May Help Shape Babies' Brain Structure
- C. The Earlier Children Learn Language, the Smarter They Become
- D. The More Adult Speech Children Receive, the Faster Brains Devel p

題 ~ "( = 1

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018

#### 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Anger is a natural human emotion. Frequent feelings of anger have been linked to higher risk of heart disease, high blood pressure, depression and difficulty sleeping. Fortunately, you can learn to understand, process, and release your anger in healthy ways.

Develop an "anger plan". Because it can be very hard to come up with ways to reduce your anger in the heat of the moment, try coming up with an advance plan to help you calm yourself in the event that you get angry. 36

Restructure your thinking. Cognitive (认知的) restructuring can help you experience anger less frequently. \_\_37\_ Changing the way you think about your experiences and goals can help you both avoid feeling angry in the first place and manage your anger when you do experience it.

38 It's easy to assume that your first impression of a situation or experience is the "right" one, and it can be very difficult to give up the idea that there is an objective truth to every situation. However, being more flexible with how you approach experiences and events will help you react with less anger to them.

Get enough sleep. A lack of sleep can do a variety of damages to your body, including causing physical stress and increasing your risk of developing a mood disorder such as depression or anxiety. 39 Sleep experts recommend that the average adult get an average of at least seven to eight hours of sleep per night.

Share your experiences with the person who angered you. For example, if someone hurt your feelings by ignoring you at a party, calmly talking to that person and explaining why you felt hurt may help them understand how their behaviour affected you. It may also help you feel more in control of the situation. 40 Always use non-violent communication when interacting with others.

- A. Approach situations with flexibility.
- B. Anger can cause a variety of physical problems.
- C. Be as direct and clear as possible about your desires and needs.
- D. Poor sleep or too little sleep can also cause anger or mood swings.
- E. Anger often leads to overstating your response to events or experiences.
- F. Having this plan in mind will help you manage your anger productively.
- G. It's vital to wait until you've processed your anger to talk with the other person.

第7页(共10页)

## 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

#### 第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Aleema, 35, relies on a wooden stick to help her move about as she suffers from a physical impairment (损伤) in one of her legs. To make matters worse, she lost her 41 four years ago. These issues 42 her incapable of working, thus making it 43 to provide for her family or afford medical treatment.

Aleema lives in Ghana with her 20-year-old daughter, who studies and 44 her mother with her daily tasks while also taking care of her own child.

Aleema's daughter described how dramatically her life 45 after her mother lost her sight; "When my mother's condition began to 46, I had to miss many days of school. After she completely lost her sight, I had to take my daughter to the 47 with me because my mother could not take care of her. I 48 dropping out altogether, as we were no longer able to support ourselves, 49 bear any additional burdens and costs."

Not only did Noor Dubai help Aleema regain her eyesight, but also <u>55</u> her to see her granddaughter—the apple of her eye—for the first time.

granddaughter the apple of her eye for the first time.			
41. A. feeling	B. voice	C. hearing	D. sight
42. A. turned	B. left	C. found	D. brought
43. A. easy	B. impossible	C. uncomfortable	D. dangerous
44. A. helps	B. teaches	C. serves	D, charges
45. A. improved	B. shortened	C. changed	D. brightened
46. A. stabilize	B. advance	C. develop	D. worsen
47. A. school	B, camp	C, shelter	D, hospital
48. A. ended up	B. felt like	C. complained about	D. put off
49. A. live alone	B. let alone	C. stay alone	D. sit alone
50. A. Eventually	B. Fortunately	C, Naturally	D. Interestingly
51. A. visited	B. built	C, knew	D, sponsored
52. A. mixed	B. perfected	C. restricted	D. restored
53, A, experiments	B. promises	C. ideas	D. efforts
54. A. study	B. memory	C. life	D. attitude
55. A. desired	B. forced	C, allowed	D. ordered

**第8页(共10页)** 

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

# 专注中学核尖人才培养

#### 第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Shichahai is a famous scenic area in the northwest part of Beijing, \_\_56\_\_(surround) places of historic interest and scenic beauty, and remnants (残留) of old-style local residences—hutong and courtvard.

Shichahai is always 57 good place for local residents' recreational life, and in the past 200 years, many government officers and celebrities 58 (choose) to build mansions and temples in it. Thus, the 59 (attract) of Shichahai lies not only in its natural beauty, but also in the historical value of its architecture. The most famous ones among these historical buildings are Prince Gong's Mansion (Gong Wang Fu), Price Chun's Mansion (Chun Wang Fu), 60 the Former Residence of Mei Lanfang, a well-known Beijing Opera master.

One of the 61 (great) points of interest in Shichahai today is its residences—hutong and courtyard. Visiting hutongs by pedicab (三轮车) has become a popular activity for 62 (visitor) from China and abroad. The most famous is Jin Si Tao, which 63 (actual) includes 18 hutongs and keeps the original layout.

Some snack streets also lie in Shichahai, and people can find two old brands here. One is Lao Rou Ji, a restaurant selling roast meat, <u>64</u> has a history of over 150 years. The other is Bao Du Zhang that has sold <u>65</u> (cook) tripe of sheep (羊肚) for four generations.

#### 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

#### 第一节(满分15分)

假定你是李华,你的家乡近日雪梨丰收了。请你给你班的交换生 Ryan 写一封信,邀请他一起去采摘雪梨。内容包括:

- 1. 简要介绍雪梨;
- 2. 采摘的时间和地点;
- 3. 采摘的注意事项。
- 注意:1. 词数 80 左右;
  - 2. 请按如下格式在答题纸的相应位置作答。

Dear Ryan,	
	Yours sincerely,
	Li Hua

第9页(共10页)

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

There is one incident in my life that makes me want to say thank you to the person involved.

My story happened in June, 1975. It began when my family was finally notified that we had successfully met all the requirements to emigrate (移民) to Canada.

We immediately set about selling our household goods to have enough money to start our life in a new country.

However, our government only allowed us to use a small portion of the money to pay for the flight tickets. The rest was required to be sent directly to a bank account in Canada. The only cash we were allowed to take along with us was \$16.

We started our journey. It was the first time my children and I had left our home country, and the first time we had travelled by plane. We were filled with a mixture of excitement and nervousness. Everything was new to us, especially the concept of in-flight entertainment. In our home country, we did not yet have access to televisions, so the thought of watching movies during the flight was thrilling.

However, our excitement quickly turned into disappointment when we realized that headphones were not provided for free. The stewardess informed us that headphones cost \$1 for economy class passengers. My children looked at me with longing eyes, asking if they could have a dollar for a set of headphones which they intended to share. Deep down, I knew that we couldn't afford to spend any of our limited cash on headphones, not even a single set.

Unwillingly, I explained the situation to my children, preparing for their disappointment and understanding that they would have to go without headphones for the duration of the flight. My children accepted it without complaint. But our disappointment must have shown clearly.

注意:1.续写词数应为150左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题纸的相应位置作答。

A gentleman nearby handed his headphones to us, smiling, without saying a word.

This incident definitely had a powerful effect on my children and encouraged them to spread kindness.

第10页(共10页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

Ъ

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:</mark>

www.zizzs.com) 和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







🌇 微信搜一搜



官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018